Subject: Toss for Families, special event clarification on alcohol management

To: Kristy Lintz, Rapid City Department of Parks and Recreation From: Sam Papendick, Hay Camp Brewing Co, 605-718-1167

After consultation with the Department of Parks and Recreation, this event is proposing to the City Council an exemption to City Ordinance 5.12.080 for consumption of alcohol without sale in the isolated and regulated tournament space. See full application for map.

The Corn Hole tournament was proposed to Hay Camp Brewing Co by United Families and we (Hay Camp) agreed to assist with the event. It is officially organized and sponsored by United Families, where we are simply assisting as a neighbor, co-sponsor, and alcohol provider. As such, we will ultimately be responsible for the sale of alcohol and management of drinkers within our permitted property. United Family will have volunteers managing alcohol consumption in the tournament space on 6<sup>th</sup> Street.

The tournament is directly adjacent and connected to the Hay Camp Building (on 6<sup>th</sup> street from Kansas City, south, to the first alleyway). Tournament participants (of all ages) will be able to use Hay Camp's resources (restrooms, shade, eating space, etc.). Alcohol will only be consumed by age verified individuals on Hay Camp's existing permitted patio space or within the tournament space.

Alcohol sales will only occur at our bar. Hay Camp is already permitted for off-sale, from which we intend to supply the tournament. At the check-in table and at the bar, Hay Camp will employ a TAM certified individual to check IDs and provide wristbands for "age-verified" individuals. Those individuals will be allowed to purchase beer, as single servings, 32 oz cans, or 64 oz growlers. The single servings can be consumed on premises, where the cans and growlers will be allowed to enter the proposed tournament space.